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Support capacity-building to institutionalize research for decision-making to 
improve health outcomes. 
The MoHP aims to increase the capacity of local institutions in Nepal on qualitative and 
quantitative research design and use of MNCH/ FP data at the national level. Nepal Health 
Research Council (NHRC) is a government body responsible for setting the agenda for research, 
conducting research, giving ethical approval, and monitoring other research being done in 
country. MCHIP helped identify ways to strengthen the capacity of the NHRC as a research 
regulating body.  

Under this objective, MCHIP facilitated a workshop on “Evidence Based Policy and 
Programming in Public Health in Nepal” in September 2011 led by NHRC with MCHIP/USAID 
support. The workshop identified a set of priorities for evidence-based policy and program in 
public health. In order to follow up the recommendations and action points, NHRC with support 
from MCHIP/USAID organized a follow on meeting on 16th June 2014 at NHRC. All members 
in the meeting agreed that the initiative taken by the MCHIP was a very useful platform. 
Health for life and other concerned stakeholders will continue the initiative started by MCHIP 

WAY FORWARD 
Objective 1: 
The MoHP should consider scaling up the piloted model of calcium distribution to other districts 
in Nepal. Leadership from the MoHP and the TAG, which was fundamental to help guide 
program implementation and monitoring, will be important in the future as well. The scale-up 
plan was discussed during the calcium TAG meeting held on November 21, 2013 and Advocacy 
meeting held on March 2014. The FHD has planned to scale up the program in 2014/2015 in two 
Terai districts in which PE/E caseload, number of pregnancies, and availability of partner 
agencies are high. To make this scale-up happen, the GON/FHD has requested support from 
concerned stakeholders and partners. Official memo (Tippani) from the FHD for scale-up of 
calcium supplementation in additional district and formation of PE/E TAG was approved on 
April 2014 by the MoHP. FHD has formed PE/E Technical Advisory Group and first meeting 
was held on 27 May 2014. Similarly, discussion is initiated in DOHS/MoHP to include calcium 
in the government essential drug list.  

• If calcium supplementation is scaled up to additional districts, the MoHP can consider
integrating training of health care workers and FCHVs into regular district review meetings
or other ongoing meetings, and calcium procurement and distribution to health facilities
could be incorporated into the government’s logistics management system.

• Jhpiego will continue supporting TAG meetings to support GON in its scale up efforts.

Objective 2: 

• Jhpiego is supporting to redesign the proteinuria test to address the high positive rate. In
the meantime, strengthening the recommended PE/E detection practices, such as blood
pressure measurement and dipstick urine test, at health facilities during ANC visits.

Objective 3: 

• The integration of MNH requires a pathway or a step-by-step guideline for MNH integration
and provision of uniform and universal access to services in all 75 districts. A mechanism to
periodically evaluate new programs that are in the process of scale-up is also needed.

Objective 4: 

• H4L and other concerned stakeholders will take this initiative forward.




